
SUPPLEMENT TO: (I) NOTICE OF SEPARATE HEARINGS ON PROPOSED 
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS, AND (II) NOTICE OF HEARINGS ON 

PROPOSED LEASE, PUBLISHED ON MARCH 18, 2020  

RICHLAND-BEAN BLOSSOM COMMUNITY SCHOOL CORPORATION. 

 Richland-Bean Blossom Community School Corporation (the “School Corporation”) 
previously published the above referenced notices (“Notices”) with respect to the following 
separate School Construction Projects: 

Operational and Administration Facilities Project – This project includes: (i) acquiring, 
constructing and equipping a new administration/community building; (ii) improvements, 
upgrades and renovations to the School Corporation’s existing maintenance and transportation 
building; (iii) acquiring, constructing and equipping a new storage building; (iv) construction and 
improvements to sidewalks, including the construction of sidewalks from Edgewood Junior High 
School to Edgewood High School and out to State Road 46; and (v) other related renovations, 
improvements and upgrades.      

High School Project – This project includes: (i) pool upgrades, improvements and 
renovations at Edgewood High School; (ii) acquiring, constructing and equipping a new innovative 
learning center at Edgewood High School; (iii) locker/weight room upgrades, improvements and 
renovations at Edgewood High School; and (iv) other related renovations, improvements and 
upgrades.  

The Notices provided for separate public hearings with respect to each of the projects and 
separate public hearings with respect to the lease related to each of the projects to be conducted in 
room C115A of Edgewood High School (the “High School”), 601 S. Edgewood Drive, Ellettsville, 
Indiana 47429, at 7:00 p.m., on April 20, 2020.   

AS A RESULT OF THE COVID-19 VIRUS AND CERTAIN EXECUTIVE ORDERS 
OF THE GOVERNOR OF THE STATE OF INDIANA, INCLUDING EXECUTIVE ORDERS 
20-04, 20-09 AND 20-17, CONCERNING GOVERNMENTAL UNIT OPERATIONS AND 
MEETINGS DURING THIS PUBLIC HEALTH EMERGENCY, THE ABOVE REFERENCED 
PUBLIC HEARINGS WILL BE HELD BY TELECONFERENCE.  THE HIGH SCHOOL 
WILL NOT BE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC FOR THE HEARINGS; HOWEVER, THE PUBLIC 
MAY PROVIDE COMMENT ON THE PROJECTS AND THE LEASE RELATED TO 
EACH OF THE PROJECTS BY SUBMITTING SUCH COMMENTS PRIOR TO THE 
PUBLIC HEARINGS, TO THE SCHOOL CORPORATION VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AT 
jsanders@rbbschools.net.  ADDITIONALLY, PERSONS WISHING TO LISTEN TO THE 
BOARD MEETING OR TO PROVIDE COMMENTS ON THE PROJECTS AND THE 
LEASE RELATED TO EACH OF THE PROJECTS VIA TELEPHONE DURING THE 
TELECONFERENCE OF THE PUBLIC HEARINGS MAY CONTACT DR. JERRY 
SANDERS, SUPERINTENDENT AT (812) 876-7100, TO OBTAIN THE CALL-IN 



NUMBER.  PATRON COMMENTS WILL BE LIMITED TO THREE (3) MINUTES.  THE 
PUBLIC MAY ALSO WATCH A DELAYED VIDEO OF THE HEARINGS ON CATS-TV 
(CATSTV.NET).  COMMENTS ON THE PUBLIC HEARINGS WILL ONLY BE TAKEN 
DURING OR PRIOR TO THE TELECONFERENCE OF THE PUBLIC HEARINGS AS SET 
FORTH ABOVE, AND WILL NOT BE TAKEN DURING THE DELAYED BROADCAST OF 
THE HEARINGS ON CATS-TV.  TO ASSIST THE PUBLIC AND MEMBERS OF THE 
PRESS DURING THIS EMERGENCY DECLARATION, COMMENTS OR QUESTIONS 
REGARDING SCHOOL CORPORATION MATTERS CAN CONTINUE TO BE 
DIRECTED TO DR. JERRY SANDERS, SUPERINTENDENT, AT (812) 876-7100 OR 
jsanders@rbbschools.net.  

 


